
An agency may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to a collection of information unless it 
displays a valid OMB control number. 
The Coast Guard estimates that the average burden for this report varies—from 6 to 24 hours for an update to an RRI 
submission, and from 10 to 40 hours for a new RRI submission.  You may submit any comments concerning the accuracy 
of this burden estimate or any suggestions for reducing the burden to: Commandant (CG-MER), U.S. Coast Guard Stop 
7601, 2703 Martin Luther King Jr Ave SE, Washington, DC 20593-7601 or Office of Management and Budget, Paperwork 
Reduction Project (1625-0102), Washington, DC 20503. 
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Who must comply? Voluntary participation by oil spill removal organizations (OSRO), no 
entity must comply. 

What is this collection 
about? 

The Response Resource Inventory (RRI) is used by the Coast Guard 
(CG) to maintain a comprehensive list of spill removal equipment.  It is 
needed to improve the effectiveness of deploying response equipment 
in the event of an oil spill, and may also be used in the development of 
contingency plans.  Participation by OSROs in the RRI is voluntary. 

Where do I find the 
requirements for this 
information? 

There are no requirements in the CFR.  Information on the RRI can be 
found at—https://cgrri.uscg.mil, or by calling the CG National Strike 
Force Coordination Center (NSFCC) at 252-331-6000.  

When must information be 
submitted to the Coast 
Guard? 

OSRO spill removal equipment information is submitted when the 
organization elects to participate in the RRI or OSRO classification 
program.   

How is the information 
submitted? 

The information is submitted electronically via the web at—
https://cgrri.uscg.mil.   

What happens when 
complete information is 
received? 

The data is maintained by the CG in a publicly accessible system.   

For additional information, 
contact-- 

Additional information about RRI is available at—https://cgrri.uscg.mil.  
Questions about RRI can be sent to the CG NSFCC via the internet at 
https://cgrri.uscg.mil/contactUs.aspx, or by calling the 252-331-6000. 
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